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From: Melody Yiu MYiu@connectlaw.ca

Subject: RE: Request for Meeting with Dr. & Mrs. Blusson, RE: Parcel A & Lot 12

Date: March 25, 2024 at 12:19:45 AM

To: Vivian Krause vivian.krause@me.com

Cc: Ralph Sultan ralph.sultan.mla@leg.bc.ca, Peter Gordon peter@cascadiaconsulting.ca
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Dear all,
 
Dr. and Mrs. Blusson respectfully decline to attend the proposed meeting.  They have no desire to revive Quest University.
 
 
Melody Yiu, Barrister & Solicitor

Connect Law Corporation

#606–889 W. Pender Street, Vancouver, BC,  V6C 3B2

Tel:  236.266.6328 (236.CONNECT) [Note: 236 is a Vancouver area code]

Fax: 604.398.3765

 
THE INFORMATION IN THIS EMAIL IS CONFIDENTIAL, INTENDED SOLELY FOR THE ADDRESSEE(S) AND MAY CONTAIN PRIVILEGED INFORMATION. ACCESS TO THIS EMAIL BY

ANYONE OTHER THAN THE ADDRESSEE(S) IS UNAUTHORIZED. ANY REVIEW, RE-TRANSMISSION, DISSEMINATION OR OTHER USE OF, OR TAKING OF ANY ACTION IN

RELIANCE UPON THIS INFORMATION BY PERSONS OTHER THAN THE INTENDED RECIPIENT(S) IS PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED THIS EMAIL IN ERROR, PLEASE

NOTIFY THE SENDER AND DELETE ALL COPIES.

 

From: Vivian Krause <vivian.krause@me.com>
Sent: Friday, March 22, 2024 9:49 AM
To: Melody Yiu <MYiu@connectlaw.ca>
Cc: Ralph Sultan <ralph.sultan.mla@leg.bc.ca>; Peter Gordon <peter@cascadiaconsulting.ca>
Subject: Request for Meeting with Dr. & Mrs. Blusson, RE: Parcel A & Lot 12
 
Dear Ms. Yiu,
 
I have received confirmation from Canada Post that my letters to Dr. & Mrs. Blusson were received on February 29,
2024. I have not received a reply from them nor do I seem to have received any reply from you since I wrote to you
three weeks ago. If I have missed an e-mail or a phone call, please let me know.
 
We would appreciate it if you would please acknowledge receipt of the letters (copies attached) that Dr. Ralph
Sultan and Peter Gordon have sent to you, with cc to me. Kindly please let us know that their letters to you have
been received.
 
As stated in our letters, our request is for an in-person meeting with the Blussons, Dr. Sultan, Peter Gordon and
myself.  We would be most grateful if you would help to facilitate such a meeting. As I said in my initial letter, this
meeting would be without prejudice.
 
Hoping to hear from you.
 
Sincerely,
Vivian
 
Vivian Krause
(604) 618-8110
 

On Feb 28, 2024, at 5:22 PM, VIVIAN KRAUSE <vivian.krause@me.com> wrote:
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Dear Ms. Yiu,
 
Further to our conversations last year, I have also spoken at length with Dr. Ralph Sultan who introduced the
Sea to Sky Act that created Quest University, and Peter Gordon, a longtime resident of Squamish who has
volunteered countless hours in support of Quest.
 
Ralph, Peter & I would like to request a meeting with Dr. & Mrs. Blusson to allow us to speak with them about
Parcel A and Lot 12. This meeting would be without prejudice.
 
As you’ll see from the attached copies, I have sent letters to Dr. & Mrs. Blusson about this. My letters were sent
last week. 
 
Both Ralph & Peter are copied on this email. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you.
 
Sincerely,
Vivian
 
Vivian Krause
(604) 618-8110
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From: VIVIAN KRAUSE vivian.krause@me.com

Subject: Letters to Dr. & Mrs. Blusson RE: Parcel A & Lot 12

Date: February 28, 2024 at 5:22:00 PM

To: Melody Yiu MYiu@connectlaw.ca

Cc: Ralph Sultan ralph.sultan@gmail.com, Peter Gordon peter@cascadiaconsulting.ca

Dear Ms. Yiu,

Further to our conversations last year, I have also spoken at length with Dr. Ralph Sultan who

introduced the Sea to Sky Act that created Quest University, and Peter Gordon, a longtime

resident of Squamish who has volunteered countless hours in support of Quest.

Ralph, Peter & I would like to request a meeting with Dr. & Mrs. Blusson to allow us to speak with

them about Parcel A and Lot 12. This meeting would be without prejudice.

As you l̓l see from the attached copies, I have sent letters to Dr. & Mrs. Blusson about this. My

letters were sent last week. 

Both Ralph & Peter are copied on this email. 

We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Vivian

Vivian Krause

(604) 618-8110



 

 

Vivian Krause, M.Sc. 

__________________________________________________________________ 

February 20, 2024 

 

WITHOUT PREJUDICE 

 

Dr. Stewart Blusson 

Suite 2801, 323 Jervis Street 

Vancouver BC V6C 3P8 

 

Dear Dr. Blusson, 

 

I hope this letter finds you well. 

 

Over the past year, I have been researching the financial history of Quest University in the 

hope of saving the innovative, academic program that you helped to pioneer. To this end, 

I have been involved in a series of meetings with Quest alumni, Mayor Armand Hurford of 

Squamish, MLA, Jordan Sturdy and MP Patrick Weiler. Also involved in these meetings are 

Dr. Ralph Sultan who introduced the legislation to create Quest, and Peter Gordon, a long-

time resident of Squamish who is volunteering his time to help find a path forward.  

 

From the CRA audit report on Eden Glen Foundation, we have learned that you are the 

owner of Lot 12. We have also learned that you are the owner of Parcel A.  

 

We would like to meet in person with you and Mrs. Blusson regarding the future of Parcel A 

and Lot 12. In particular, we would like to inquire as to whether you would consider 

contributing Parcel A and Lot 12 towards the re-establishment of the innovative program that 

Dr. Blusson helped to pioneer. This would accomplish the original vision. This initial meeting 

would involve me, Dr. Ralph Sultan and Peter Gordon. This meeting would be without 

prejudice. If you would like to have Ms. Yiu join the meeting, that’s fine with us. We would be 

pleased to meet her. 
 

I can be contacted at (604) 618-8110 or vivian.krause@mac.com 

 

I look forward to hearing from you and I wish you and Mrs. Blusson the very best.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Vivian 

c.c. Mrs. Marilyn Blusson 

Ms. Melody Yiu 

 Dr. Ralph Sultan, Retired RBC Chief Economist and MLA, West Vancouver - Capilano  

Mr. Peter Gordon 
 

E-mail: vivian.krause@mac.com Direct: (604) 618-8110 Twitter: @FairQuestions 



 

 

Vivian Krause, M.Sc. 

__________________________________________________________________ 

February 20, 2024 

 

WITHOUT PREJUDICE 

 

Mrs. Marilyn Blusson 

Suite 2801, 323 Jervis Street 

Vancouver BC V6C 3P8 

 

Dear Mrs. Blusson, 

 

I hope this letter finds you well and that 2024 is off to a good start for you and Dr. Blusson. 
 

After we first spoke, I had several conversations with Ms. Melody Yiu, as you requested. 
 

My hope is that we can find a way to resuscitate the innovative academic program that 

Dr. Blusson helped to pioneer. To this end, I have also had meetings with Quest alumni, 

Mayor Armand Hurford of Squamish, MLA, Jordan Sturdy and MP Patrick Weiler. Also involved 

in these meetings are Dr. Ralph Sultan who introduced the legislation to create Quest in the 

first place and Peter Gordon, a long-time Squamish resident who is volunteering his time. 
 

From the CRA audit report on Eden Glen Foundation, we learned that Dr. Blusson is the owner 

of Lot 12. We have also learned that he is the owner of Parcel A under beneficial ownership. 
 

We would like to meet in person with you and Dr. Blusson regarding the future of Parcel A and 

Lot 12. In particular, we would like to inquire as to whether you would consider contributing 

Parcel A and Lot 12 towards the re-establishment of the innovative program that Dr. Blusson 

helped to pioneer. This would accomplish the original vision. This initial meeting would involve 

me, Dr. Ralph Sultan and Peter Gordon. This meeting would be without prejudice. If you would 

like to have Ms. Yiu join the meeting, that’s fine with us. We would be pleased to meet her. 
 

I can be contacted at (604) 618-8110 or vivian.krause@mac.com 
 

I look forward to hearing from you and I wish you and Dr. Blusson the very best.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Vivian 

 

c.c. Dr. Stewart Blusson 

Ms. Melody Yiu 

 Dr. Ralph Sultan, Retired Chief Economist at RBC, and MLA, West Vancouver- Capilano 

Mr. Peter Gordon, Cascadia Consulting Ltd. 

 
 

E-mail: vivian.krause@mac.com Direct: (604) 618-8110 Twitter: @FairQuestions 



February 29, 2024 
 
Ralph G. M. Sultan 
7165 Rockland Wynd 
West Vancouver, BC V7W 2L2 
ralph.sultan@gmail.com 
 
 
Hello Ms. Yiu/Melody, 
 
We would appreciate your help in arranging an in-person meeting 
with the Blussons. 
 
As Vivian Krause mentioned in previous correspondence, I was 
the MLA for West Vancouver Sea-to-Sky when Quest was first 
conceived. Working closely with David Strangway, President of 
UBC, I sponsored the Sea to Sky Act in the BC Legislature. This 
Act created Quest as a degree-granting University.  
 
I have met Stewart and Marilyn Blusson in the past. One event 
stands out in my memory. After Quest’s first convocation 
ceremony, before a crowd of faculty, students, and friends, and to 
generous and appreciative applause, Stewart and Marion shared 
a waltz on the plaza on a beautiful summer afternoon. It was an 
emotional and touching moment. 
 
Quest’s innovative model promised the type of pioneering 
approach -- breaking new ground, -- that an explorationist and 
prospector such as Stewart could support. And Quest delivered. 
 
After such an auspicious beginning, it was with great dismay that I 
watched Quest struggle financially, mystified as to why it was in 
difficulty, having supposedly received a $100 million gift from the 
Blussons. 



Vivian Krause, whom I have known and respected for many 
years, researched the extraordinary background circumstances 
impacting Quest’s financial underpinnings. As a Founder, I 
followed her step-by-step findings closely. Her forensic reports 
are thorough and beyond reproach. I understand from the records 
she has obtained, that Stewart now owns most of the 
undeveloped land in the vicinity of Quest’s original campus.  
 
I would like to speak with Stewart and Marilyn to understand what 
their plans are for these lands and whether they would consider 
contributing the land towards a re-start of Quest, possibly as an 
Institute within Capilano University. This would help perpetuate 
the original vision which Stewart and Marilyn espoused years ago 
– a vision remarkably successful, but financially derailed. 
 
I am writing my personal memoirs for publication, describing my 
twenty years in public life. As former Minister of Advanced 
Education in the Government, I will describe the Quest story in 
detail – both its academic success and its financial failure. It will 
be a no-holds-barred account. 
 
And I would like my memoir to have a happy ending.  
 
I will leave it to Vivian to organize a time when we can meet with 
Stewart & Marilyn. I look forward to meeting you as well. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
Ralph Sultan 
Retired Member of the British Columbia Legislature 
Former Senior VP and Chief Economist, Royal Bank of Canada 
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From: Ralph Sultan ralph.sultan@gmail.com

Subject: request for meeting

Date: February 29, 2024 at 7:26:05 PM

To: MYiu@connectlaw.ca

Cc: VIVIAN KRAUSE vivian.krause@me.com, Ralph Sultan ralph.sultan@gmail.com

Melody it would be wonderful if you could  help us as outlined in my attached letter. 
Ralph Sultan

Letter to Blu…-02-29.docx

58 KB

Download Open in Pages
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Date:

Dear Sir or Madam

Please find below the scanned delivery date and signature of the recipient of the item identified below:

Item Number

Reference Number 1 

Signatory Name

Signature

Yours sincerely,

Customer Relationship Network

This copy confirms to the delivery date and signature of the individual who accepted and signed for the item in question. This information has been extracted from the Canadapost data 
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Product Name
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2024-02-29
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1-888-550-6333.
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call us at 1-888-550-6333. A fee may apply.

(From outside Canada 1 416 979-3033)

RN756348538CA

Lettermail



Delivered
February 29 at 3:28 pm

Updated: Today at 9:35 am

Origin
Port Mcneill, BC

Received by
Canada Post
Feb. 20

Delivered
Feb. 29

Delivery information

Sender: Unavailable

Service information

Latest updates

View more

 (https://www.canadapost-postescanada.ca/cpc/en/?name=tgt)Menu

The new Canada Post website is launching soon. We’ve redesigned our navigation menu and
reorganized pages to make things easier to find.

Share Print

Track: RN756348158CA

Track another item

https://www.canadapost-postescanada.ca/cpc/en/?name=tgt
https://www.canadapost-postescanada.ca/cpc/en/?name=tgt


Date:

Dear Sir or Madam

Please find below the scanned delivery date and signature of the recipient of the item identified below:

Item Number

Reference Number 1 

Signatory Name

Signature

Yours sincerely,

Customer Relationship Network

This copy confirms to the delivery date and signature of the individual who accepted and signed for the item in question. This information has been extracted from the Canadapost data 

warehouse

Product Name

Reference Number 2

Delivery Date (yyyy/mm/dd)

2024/03/22

Not Applicable

2024-02-29

Not Applicable

1-888-550-6333.

A name and signature have been captured for the item, but the

signatory has requested that they not be displayed on our

website. If you need a copy of the name and signature, please

call us at 1-888-550-6333. A fee may apply.

(From outside Canada 1 416 979-3033)

RN756348158CA

Lettermail


